Appendix 3 Summary of City Plan Part 2 Supporting Documents

Policies Map - the adopted CPP1 policies map will be updated on adoption of the
CPP2 to additionally show the CPP2 development sites, designation updates and
removes those allocations/ designations related to BHLP policies that will be
superseded by the CPP2 on adoption. The CPP2 policies map has been amended to
reflect the Proposed Submission CPP2.

A Sustainability Appraisal (SA) has been undertaken. At the draft CPP2 stage it
helped to refine the policy options, tested the suitability of site allocations and tested
the draft policies against the principles of sustainable development. To inform the
Proposed Submission version of the CPP2, the SA has re-tested the suitability of site
allocations, has assessed the revised policies, and has led to a series of
amendments to a number of the Proposed Submission CPP2 policies to ensure that
the likelihood of adverse effects is reduced, avoided or mitigated as far as is
possible, and to help maximise any positive effects.

Implementation and Monitoring Targets - a set of proposed implementation and
monitoring targets have been prepared to support the CPP2 policies and ensure
policies are effectively monitored and support delivery of housing. This has been
updated to reflect changes to the Proposed Submission CPP2.

Statement of Consultation - sets out the consultation undertaken at the
Draft City Plan Part 2 stage, a summary of consultation responses and how
amendments to the Proposed Submission policies address the consultation
responses through a schedule of officer responses.

A Health and Equalities Impact Assessment was undertaken at draft CPP2 stage
to ensure the draft policies are coordinated to address equalities, health and well-
being outcomes throughout the city. The study found that where there was potential
for impact, this was generally positive and many policies were found to be inclusive
for various communities. Some policies have specific positive effects for certain
groups, for instance older people and disabled people, particularly policies in relation
to housing and those that improve accessibility. Some policies were refined through
recommendations arising from the HEQIA at draft CPP2 stage. Changes to the
policies in the Proposed Submission CPP2 have been reassessed against the health
and equalities objectives; however this did not result in any change to the findings of
the HEQIA undertaken at draft stage. The HEQIA therefore concludes that CPP2
represents a comprehensive and inclusive suite of policies geared to fostering a
healthy, vibrant, cohesive and sustainable population. The plan addresses various
health objectives, with certain policies specifically addressing some of the needs of
people with certain protected characteristics.

Habitats Regulation Assessment — a Habitats Regulations Assessment (HRA) is
required for any proposed plan or project which may have a significant effect on one
or more European sites and which is not directly related with or necessary to the
management of those sites. This was carried out in the draft CPP2 and approved at
the June TD&C as a background study for the CPP2. The nature of changes to the
Proposed Submission CPP2 did not require the HRA to be updated.



